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Will you continue in the apostles' teaching and fellowship, in the breaking of the 
bread, and in the prayers?  I will, with God’s help. 

                  (From the Baptismal Covenant, BCP 304) 

Dear St. Peter’s Family, 

Baseball was my sport growing up.  I was a decent second baseman and     
enjoyed thinking through the scenarios with each pitch. In little league, I took 
batting lessons from Roy Padilla in San Antonio, and I am grateful to Coach 
Padilla because he taught me the fundamentals of the game. Even when I 
made the varsity team in high school, I was more likely to get the bat on the ball 
when I went back to the basics.  Keep your eye on the ball.  Perhaps we ought 
to do the same in our faith life. 

For centuries, liturgical Christians (that includes us Episcopalians) have held to 
the principle that praying shapes believing, and what we believe determines our 
actions.  For all of you Latin scholars, the maxim goes, “Lex orandi, lex creden-
di.”  In the daily Christian life, it is always good to go back to the basics.  We are 
a people who begin in prayer.  We go back to our prayers to become the kind of 
Christians who can faithfully speak and act in the world, at any point in time.  
Keep your eye on the ball, and you are more likely to make contact when you 
swing. 

Lately, I have found great comfort in resorting to our rich prayer book tradition in 
the face of whatever might be current.  We go back to the basics.  What do we 
need to say about the current pandemic?  Well, let’s keep praying for doctors 
and nurses, that by their ministries the health of the community may be promot-
ed and God’s creation glorified (BCP 460).  What do we need to say about rac-
ism?  Well, let’s keep praying for the whole human family, that our compassion-
ate God will break down the walls that separate us, unite us in bonds of love, 
and work through our struggle and confusion to accomplish his purposes on 
earth (BCP 815).  What do we need to say about (and you fill in the blank)? 

It helps to have a Book of Common Prayer.  It helps to know that our ancestors 
in the faith have faced the similar challenges we face today.  They lived through 
pandemics and battled racism, and our spiritual ancestors gave us prayers as 
their witness.  Download the Book of Common Prayer; there’s an app for that.  
Pull out your Book of Common Prayer and see what prayers might shape your 
words and actions.  

It helps to go back to the basics.  Thanks to Coach Padilla.  Keep your eye on 
the ball.  Will you continue in the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, in the 
breaking of the bread, and in the prayers?  I will, with God’s help. 

Faithfully, 

https://bcponline.org/
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June Vestry Highlights 

The Vestry met via video conference on Monday, June 15, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the 
meeting with a prayers and a reading.  A couple of members of the Vestry then shared life moments. 

David Miron had prepared for the Vestry a detailed report on the progress of the organ rebuild.  That 
report had been emailed to the Vestry ahead of time.  David Miron was invited to the Vestry meeting 
to address his report and answer any questions from the Vestry.   

David reported that basically he is building a new, more complete organ, adding parts from the       
donated organ by adding parts to the existing organ. By redesigning with additional pipes, the organ 
will not have complete sets of s sounds and will be much more versatile for hymn and choral accom-
paniments. 

The shared 10Bit workshop where he began the organ rebuild last fall closed due to the Covid-19 
pandemic; where he had been relying on their large equipment and laser cutter. In the past few 
months he has purchased equipment and adapted to workflow available space in his garage and   
patio. The cramped quarters and smaller tools slow the woodworking but he has a complete design 
and is making progress. 

David reported that for congregational morale and his, he has decided to proceed out of the normal 
rebuilt sequence to connect the wind, wire the wind chests that are not installed, and put the pipes on 
them so that the part of the organ may be possibly played by the end of July. David reported that he 
is planning a short recital for when the work is done, which he will videotape for the church website. 
David said as he finishes major steps, he will send another report. 

Following the organ rebuild update from David Miron, the Vestry approved the minutes from the May 
regular meeting.   

The May financials had been emailed to the Vestry by the Controller, Kristie Keese.  The financials 
had also been reviewed by the Finance Commission.  We are 41% through with our budget year, and 
the reports showed that our overall income was at 49% and expenses were at 41%.  Last week both 
the parish and the school deposited its first draw of the PPP Loan.  The PPP Loan had an eight week 
forgiveness period, which has been extended to a twenty-four week forgiveness period.  Kristie is 
working on the necessary forms to apply for the loan forgiveness.  The financial report was approved 
by the Vestry. 

On behalf of St. Peter’s Episcopal School, Mark Haufler had emailed his report to the Vestry.  The 
School Board met on June 8, 2020.  Mark Haufler emailed the school board report prior to the meet-
ing. The School Board met on June 8, 2020.  The status of the PPP loan was discussed as it pertains 
to recent legislative changes approved by the House and Senate.  Based on the most recent chang-
es, it is not anticipated that the School will acquire any debt as a result of their portion of the PPP  
program. 

David Martin, Junior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  David reported on the following: 

• Carpentry Work: This work is in progress. Siding has been repaired and painted on school west 
and east entry gables, and west church entry.  Door frames at Vesting Room and adjacent class-
room have been replaced and painted, and a gutter and down spot installed. 

• Carpet replacement for hall and Ginny’s office: Waiting on carpet so they can schedule the  
installation. 

• Lighting: Contract with lighting consultant/supplier has been approved and lights and bulbs have 
been ordered for the Sanctuary. A local electrician, DW Electric will schedule a time to investigate 
existing circuiting in the Sanctuary to determine how to install the new lighting that will highlight 
the baptismal font and organ pipes 
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Vestry Highlights, continued from page 2 

• Roof cleaning: A proposal was approved with Gilbert and Lawn Tree and Irrigation Services to 
clean the new porch and low slop roofs four times a year (roughly quarterly) for $200.00 per 
cleaning. This will help keep leaves and debris out of the downspouts and extend the life of the 
roof. 

• Items on the to do list: Painting, Carport for bus. David reported that they will soon get an     
estimate on the carport soon. Even though we probably won’t have funding on that this year, we 
will go ahead and do some design work on the carport. David reported he is having Guy look 
around for any hail damage on campus, from the recent storms. We then get in touch with the 
insurance to see what can be done about it.  

• Kristie Keese was also able to share an update on the damage from the recent storms.  Kristie 
and Guy Scott walked the campus in order to survey the damage.  Because there is damage on 
the bus and also damage on the utility trailer from the hail, they decided to go ahead and contact 
the insurance company. We have an insurance adjuster coming out to campus to assess the sit-
uation, particularly the roofs on our properties. 

Mickey Horany, Senior Warden, reported to Vestry.  Mickey Horany had emailed his report to the 
Vestry prior to the meeting. Mickey said that if you have not been attending modified in-person    
services yet, you can feel comfortable in doing so. He said it has been good to see parishioners 
again, even if it is behind the mask. 

Since we are back in a modified way, Mickey said that we need to review our Vestry of the Day 
schedules and duties. We do not want anyone who feels uncomfortable with attending in-person 
services at this time to feel they have to do Vestry of the Day duties.  He also reminded the Vestry  
of taking certain precautions with their duties. 

Mickey reported on the fact that the DWTX has decided to help churches with the financial issues by 
offering some apportionment relief.  All churches had their April apportionment cancelled. The   
Bishop and Executive Committee has also elected to forego the payment of apportionment for the 
summer months (May, June, July and August) for churches who can show financial hardship during 
this time. The Finance Commission feels that at this time, with our finances still in a sound position, 
we at St. Peter’s should not submit for apportionment cancellation. However, the Commission along 
with the Vestry will continue to monitor our finances and pursue this relief if needed in the coming 
months. 

Finally, Mickey thanked Fr. Bert, Fr. Mike and all the staff for the great job in getting us ready for the 
modified in-person worship, as well as continuing with the YouTube online services.  availability. He 
also wanted to thank those who are serving during the modified services, ushers, lay readers, video 
operators, etc. Mickey extended his gratitude to all. 

Fr. Bert reported to the Vestry.  Fr. Bert shared his appreciation for the staff and all that were        
involved in our modified return to worship.  He continues to hear from parishioners in “how safe” it 
feels when they come to in-person worship.  He recognized the fact that many of us miss worship-
ping in our beautiful historic nave, but worshipping in Tucker Hall remains to be helpful with the 
modified form of worship.  Fr. Bert invited any sort of feedback from the Vestry members who have 
been attending the in-person worship. Based on what he sees and feedback received, Fr. Bert does 
believes our online services continue to improve as we are we are in a new space.  We remain to be 
nimble in the new environment. 

Fr. Bert has begun to reach out to families to talk about burials, as we have a number of burials to 
do, and has begun that work to reach out to families of the deceased and schedule services.  
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Vestry Highlights, continued from page 3 

Fr. Bert reported that he had contacted the diocesan offices to inquire about the possibility of reopen-
ing the Cottage Shop, which is an outreach ministry that meets a need in our community.  As we 
know, all other in-person events have been suspended, but he felt inclined to reach out to the Bish-
op’s office to see if we could open the outreach ministry of the Cottage Shop, with our volunteers fol-
lowing certain protocols for their health and the safety of those visiting the Cottage Shop.  Fr. Bert re-
ceived a quick response from the bishop’s office that they are currently working on guidelines for the 
next phase of reopening.  Subsequent to Fr. Bert’s inquiry, all members of the Diocese were notified 
that the diocesan office will share guidelines for Phase “2B” within the week of June 15.  Those 
guidelines will be useful to know how and when any other in-person gatherings and ministries may 
resume in the parish. 

Fr. Bert also shared data with the Vestry in regards to parish openings across the Diocese.  As of 
Sunday, June 14, about half of the parishes in the Diocese of West Texas have returned to in-person 
worship.  Fr. Bert remains in conversation with his colleagues in the Diocese, and our parish is see-
ing similar trends in terms of limited in-person attendance with others staying at home to participate in 
the online worship.  

Fr. Bert also reported that he and Brian are planning an online version of Vacation Bible School.  
They have reached to the Rev. Sam Hunnicutt, and our parish will partner with Trinity, Junction to 
have a partnered VBS.  We know everybody will enjoy seeing and hearing from Fr. Sam, and it would 
be a healthy partnership amongst two parishes in the Diocese.  More details to come on VBS.   

Finally, Fr. Bert shared with the Vestry that in the past Ted Whittier and Betty Whittier had given an 
American flag to St. Peter’s on Flag Day and in thanksgiving of their wedding anniversary. Recently, 
Ted gave a three by five foot American flag to the church again this year in honor of Flag Day and in 
thanksgiving for his anniversary.  The Vestry expressed its appreciation for the gift. 

Under Old Business, Fr. Bert reported on the new video system.  Following direction from the Vestry, 
Fr. Bert, Dave Weekley, and David Martin met via video conference to discuss the project.  After hav-
ing their questions answered, and discussing the project with Brian Blacklock, the group decided to 
move forward in working with Aaron Yates on the project.  Fr. Bert has already reached out Aaron in 
order to take nest steps with project to install permanent (and inconspicuous) cameras in the historic 
nave so we as a parish can continue to provide our worship services online.   

The Vestry and Rector closed their meeting with the Lord’s Prayer.  The meeting was then adjourned. 

The next regular meeting will be Monday, August 17, at 5:30pm in the Multipurpose Room of Tucker 
Hall (or by video conference).  As always, anyone in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to 
be on the agenda and speak, however, please notify the Rector no later than the previous Tuesday, 
August 11, when he writes the agenda and then sends the agenda to the Vestry. 
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July Ushers  
10 am services 

Jeanne Pike 

John Pike 

Jana Drane 

Stephen Drane 

LIGHT CAN  

KILL THE VIRUS 

If you are reading this because the title made you hopeful that sunlight can cure Covid-

19, I am sorry to disappoint.  The World Health Organization has this to say about that: 

“Exposing yourself to the sun or to temperatures higher than 77F degrees DOES NOT 

prevent the coronavirus disease. You can catch COVID-19, no matter how sunny or hot 

the weather is. Countries with hot weather have reported cases of COVID-19.”  

So, if I have disappointed you with these revelations about light, I feel compelled to     

restore “the Light’s” reputation as a virus killer.  According to Richard Rohr in his book, 

“The Universal Christ”, “..light is not so much what you directly see as that by which you 

see everything else.” 

Rohr further states the following:  “Scientists have discovered that what looks like dark-

ness to the human eye is actually filled with tiny particles called neutrinos, slivers of light 

that pass through the entire universe.  Apparently, there is no such thing as total dark-

ness anywhere, even though the human eye thinks there is.  John’s Gospel was more 

accurate than we realized when it described Christ as “a light that darkness cannot over-

come (1:5).  Knowing that the inner light of things cannot be eliminated or destroyed is 

deeply hopeful.”  He continues: “..the Christ Mystery is not a one time event, but an     

ongoing process throughout time—  as constant as the light that fills the universe.” 

So, if we stop to consider what Rohr has presented above then maybe “The Light” can 

cure the virus.  Maybe it can cure the “virus” of fear over Covid 19, the virus of loneliness 

and economic stress caused by the Coronavirus, the virus of division in our country due 

to recent events, etc..  You name the virus and I suspect “The Light” can be the cure.  I 

am willing to try it, are you? 

 

 

Mickey Horany 
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MAGDALENE HOUSE UPDATE 

 A couple of times lately I have run into parishioners at HEB, in our masks, and they have asked me what I 

am doing these days.  If one of the things I mention is working with Magdalene House, they always express        

surprise that there still is a Magdalene House. They thought it was closed and did not realize it was still thriving, 

and, indeed, has for the past six months housed and ministered with two women who were victims of sex-

trafficking.  And I am still slowly working on my part-time practical theology doctoral degree through Ridley Hall, 

Cambridge, with Kerrville’s Magdalene House as the research project. 

 Some of you know the story, too long to go into detail about here, of Kathy Bogie receiving the vision to 

begin Magdalene House at the Diocesan Council in 2014.  Then, as she and Art were contemplating a move home 

to Tulsa, and experienced a car wreck, and other medical issues, she received a further vision from a seemingly 

random encounter with a young man (she rightly says “angel”) in the Pacific Northwest.  He told her not to be     

concerned about Magdalene House; it would continue and grow in a way she did not expect.  The very day after 

she returned home, she received a call from Chae Spencer of Mercy Gate Ministries.  Kathy saw that as what the 

angel must have “seen,” and, long story short, after much negotiation, our Magdalene House board merged with 

Mercy Gate Ministries. 

 Mercy Gate Ministries (MGM) is now the parent of Magdalene House, and it is still called Magdalene House 

(MH).  Dave Weekley and I are the two members of the original, mostly St. Peter’s MH Board who participate now 

on the MGM Board.  A new Tiny House replaces the trailer, and that is where our MH Manager, Angela Herrera, 

lives.  She is there much of the evening, and all night. This is working so well the Board is now planning to place 

more Tiny Houses on the property so they can be “transition homes” for women graduating from the one-year pro-

gram, but still needing or wanting some support. 

 The Magdalene House Director of Operations, Gwen Ferguson, is on site much of the day.  (Some of you 

know her husband, Dennis, who is Executive Director of BCFS).  Chae Spencer, MGM Executive Director, is also at 

MH much of the day, and Karla Solomon, a sex trafficking survivor, is there two or three days a week.  Our program 

is one year long, in four phases of generally about three months each.  Our two current residents are moving into 

stage three now.  Unfortunately, because of COVID-19 (of course), some of the planned programing, such as with 

Christian Women’s Job Corps, has been postponed. 

 I have been especially pleased that MGM is also involved in the prevention of and rescue from sex traffick-

ing, as well as in healing and restoration.  We are the leading agency dealing with sex trafficking in our region and 

are becoming state-wide educators, with continuing efforts in education for schools, airports, law enforcement, child

-serving agencies, first responders, and community influencers.  In 2019, our training and education programs 

reached over 1800 people.  Directly through MGM’s initiatives and training at the San Antonio International Airport, 

one young woman was recently rescued!  Praise God!  We currently have invitations to train and educate with the 

FBI, Houston’s Annual Airport Conference, Texas Department of Licensing and many other organizations.  

 Karla Solomon and Aubri Reed, Director of Development, are on Governor Abbott’s Child Sex Trafficking 

Team, and they and the MGM Board have started the Kerr Care Coordination Team, which brings together law   

enforcement, K-STAR, Child Advocacy, MGM, and others.  This effort has developed a rapid-response team for    

at-risk and identified youth under 18 years of age in our region.  We have already been involved in some tragic  

cases covered in the Kerrville Daily Times.  Thus, this team models a continuum of care from identification, to     

rescue, to healing, to restoration.  

I hope this brief introduction to some of the current ministry of Magdalene House of Mercy Gate Ministries 

has helped you realize that Kathy Bogie’s vision, which spread through St. Peter’s Church, has blossomed, by 

God’s grace, into an even larger and more active ministry than we could have expected.  It now involves many 

members of our Kerr County community, including law enforcement and other non-profit agencies.  Please keep 

Magdalene House in your thoughts and prayers.  St. Peter’s--through lots of hard work and monetary support over 

several years, you have planted the seed and started a wonderful, crucial Christian ministry that still lives on and is 

thriving! 

         - Stockton Williams  
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A Message from Father Mike... 

 
"You cannot be too gentle, too kind. Shun even to appear harsh in your treatment of each other. Joy, radiant joy, streams 
from the face of him who gives and kindles joy in the heart of him who receives. All condemnation is from the devil.   
Never condemn each other...Instead of condemning others, strive to reach inner peace. Keep silent, refrain from judg-
ment. This will raise you above the deadly arrows of slander, insult, and outrage and will shield your glowing hearts 
against all evil." (St. Seraphim of Sarov). 
 
The secular world tells us that by voting, by politics, by engineering and technology, by science, by violence 
and war, the future will be saved. I believe this to be a lie. I believe it to be a very seductive lie--one that 
seems obvious to many--such that questioning it makes many people think that I must be making some mis-
take (Father Stephen Freeman, Orthodox priest). 
 
I grew up talking politics. My family didn't shun conversation around either politics or religion. We were Repub-
licans and Democrats, Baptists and Catholics  and nothings. My father voted for Richard Nixon in 1960, but 
my mother didn't; instead, she pulled the lever for JFK because "he's just so handsome." It was the only time 
she did so, presumably because later Democratic candidates failed to live up to her high and discerning 
standards! 
 
We watched the nightly news narrated by Walter Cronkite throughout all the turbulent 60s and 70s: Vietnam, 
Selma, I Have a Dream, assassinations, campus protests, Kent State, burnings and lootings, Civil Rights Act, 
Watergate--all of it. I had a great-uncle in County government, someone dubbed a "Yellow Dog Democrat", 
beloved by all voters. My children are distantly related somewhere, somehow, through their mother's family 
tree to Jefferson Davis, the President of the Confederacy. None of us ever knew that until they were grown.  
 
My eldest cousin is in possession of pre-Civil War legal documents indicating that some of our distant South-
ern relations were slave owners and had wills that would allocate which particular enslaved persons would go 
with which  relatives upon the death of our family members. I learned this with surprise a mere decade ago. It 
was never, ever mentioned in later generations, possibly out of shame.  
 
My formative years were surrounded by civil conversation, strong  and diverse opinions and respect for differ-
ences. We didn't have to keep our mouths and minds shut when we were around someone who disagreed. In 
fact, I remember a lot of laughter, good humor and teasing. Perhaps my memory is faulty or over-sanitized all 
these decades later. Mostly, though, we just voted and left it at that.  
 
I have my own strong feelings, ideas and opinions, but I made a decision long ago that I wouldn't be a 
"political priest" in the pulpit and parish. I believe the Gospel transcends and supersedes all my other attach-
ments. I've been around some political priests and I find them nauseous. Their overt activism turns me off and 
shuts me down. Because when a priest gets political fever, I find it's usually just their political issues being 
touted, mine and yours be darned. But most importantly for me, the Gospel seems to get lost in the heat of 
partisanship.  
 
To me, Jesus seems the least political and the most political religious figure of all time. He never sought nor 
held office or seemed to espouse a contemporary cause. Yet, his Gospel message upends, corrects, over-
turns and  casts down all that is systemically false and evil, or else, it brings forth and builds up whatever is 
righteous, just and loving: Love God wholeheartedly. Love your neighbor as yourself. If we do that, we simply 
can't go wrong, harm another child of God or become someone who hates and  destroys.  
 
I go to church to become the kind of person I see in Jesus, the kind of person who tries to do to others what I 
would have them do to me. I want to be a person of peace like the Prince of Peace. It's very often difficult. 
Pray for me.  
 
"Acquire the Spirit of Peace, and a thousand souls around you will be saved" (St. Seraphim). 

 
 
 
Fr. Mike  
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Celebrate the 4th of July! 

Please join our parish family in 
giving thanks for our American 
independence and praying for 
our country. 

Lord God Almighty, in whose Name the founders of this country 

won liberty for themselves and for us, and lit the torch of       

freedom for nations then unborn: Grant that we and all the   

people of this land may have grace to maintain our liberties in 

righteousness and peace; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who 

lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever 

and ever. Amen. (BCP 242)  

Labyrinth Guild 

SAVE THE DATE: 9-19-20 

 

The Labyrinth Guild is still planning the 

20 year re-dedication for our Labyrinth 

on Saturday, September 19, 2020.  

Time and details to follow as we await 

new gathering protocol from our Bishop. 

We are blessed to have 3 labyrinths in Kerr County. Besides ours, which was the 

first, there is one at Mo-Ranch and one at Schreiner University. We do encourage 

individuals to safely walk our labyrinth. 

Peace and Blessings to all. Have a safe and Happy Summer! 

Questions? Contact Denise Cartwright 832-428-4696, dencart@aol.com 
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Have you tried ONLINE GIVING? 

 
According to diocesan guidelines, the 

Cottage shop will remain closed at this 
time.  We will let you know when this 

situation changes! 

• 

Thank you for understanding, as we 
care for ourselves and our community! 

BEST TIMERS 
**If we are able to meet... 

July 23 ~ 11:30 am   

At Soaring Dragon 

820 Sidney Baker St. 

Kerrville, Texas 

All ages are invited to our  

social hour luncheon each month 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin  

At lk.grffn@gmail.com  or (830) 896-5163 
 

We have the BEST time! 
Coming up: 

Aug. 27 - TBD 

mailto:lk.grffn@gmail.com
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https://8c1baad80c41130c7207-19bae719395b5bd5755ec465dbbf3cb3.ssl.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/p/0e10174249_1587392979_pauline-chronology.pdf
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We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others. 
 
 

St. Peter's has begun a modified return to public worship, 
following certain guidelines set forth by our Diocese. Those 

guidelines are available on our website. 

 
Current Worship Schedule 

Sundays: 
  8:00 am - The Holy Eucharist - Rite One, in our sanctuary  
10:00 am - The Holy Eucharist - Rite Two, in Tucker Hall**   

**You may also watch this service streaming each week on our YouTube channel. 

 

10:30 am - Children’s Chapel - Watch on our YouTube Channel!  
 

Wednesdays: 
  7:00 pm - Evening Prayer – Watch on our YouTube Channel. 

 
See our website: www.stpeterskerrville.com 

for links to current worship services. 
 
 
 
 

 
In addition, past worship services and offerings are available on YouTube. 

Our YouTube channel link is on our home page – or search in YouTube for  
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church, Kerrville! 

 
 
 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church - 320 St. Peter St. - Kerrville, TX  78028 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCjzRD1vWN9QsGwjgdFLDIcw/featured
http://www.stpeterskerrville.com
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                  STAY CONNECTED! 

In a concerted effort to slow down the spread of the coronavirus, we have tempo-

rarily suspended most in-person programs and gatherings at St. Peter’s. That said, 

we will continue to stay connected as a church family.  We are a community of 

Christians knit together in love (Colossians 2:2).  So, even at a physical distance, 

let’s stay connected with one another.   

 

Below you will find the contact information for Ministry Leaders, and please be in touch with your respec-

tive Ministry Leader to learn how ministries are carrying on and groups are staying connected.  If you have 

questions, call the church office.  We are here for you.  I am reminded how two thousand years ago St. Paul 

struggled with not seeing his fellow Christian brothers and sisters “face to face”, but he was confident that 

our hearts are knit together in love.  Let this be true with our church today. 

Ministry Group Leader/Contact person  Contact info. 

      

News, Reviews, & Special Topics Dane Tune  danetune@yahoo.com 

Spiritual Formation Susan Clark  sclark2@washcoll.edu 

Contemplative Prayer Susan Parker  parkers710@gmail.com 

Path of Life Becky Purl  happy1@stx.rr.com 

 Betty Mosty  bmosty@ktc.com 

Sisters and Scripture Lisa Earl   lisaearl29@gmail.com 

Friday Book Study Susan Parker  parkers710@gmail.com 

Youth Sunday School Brian Blacklock  brian@stpeterskerrville.com 

Chancel Choir Kara Joy Baker   karajoybaker@gmail.com 

Praise Team Mark Voss   jmvoss@hotmail.com 

Acolytes Lee Underwood  theboss@underwoodsheating-ac.com 

 Calvin Smajstrla  cal.smajstrla@gmail.com 

Altar Guild Betty Capshaw  bcapshaw@stx.rr.com 

Eucharistic Visitors Fr. Mike Wheeler  mike@stpeterskerrville.com 

Greeters Brooksie Bledsoe  bledsoebrooksie@yahoo.com 

St. Paul’s Guild Jane Quein  jquein@hotmail.com 

Ushers John Pike   jepike9@netscape.net 
 Nellwyn Sadler  nellwynsadler@gmail.com 

Labyrinth Guild Denise Cartwright  dencart@aol.com 

St. Jerome’s Guild Barbara Jansen  bajansen@utexas.edu 

Telephone Visitation Ministry Karen Weber  tkweber@windstream.net 

The Order of the Daughters of the King Imelda Horne  mel_jam72207@yahoo.com  

The Brotherhood of St. Andrew James Horne  mel_jam72207@yahoo.com 

Hospital Visitors Fr. Mike Wheeler  mike@stpeterskerrville.com 

Communicats – Office Volunteers Ginny Stehling  ginny@stpeterskerrville.com 

Rock Roadies Polly Horany  horanypr@me.com 

 Pat Hamman  pahamman@twc.com 

Prayers, Fellowship and Football (PFF) Maurice McAshan  830-895-2561 

Best Timers Lynda Griffin  lk.grffn@gmail.com 

Episcopal Church Women (ECW) Marianne Crain  mnc@me.com 

mailto:danetune@yahoo.com
mailto:sclark2@washcoll.edu
mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
mailto:happy1@stx.rr.com
mailto:bmosty@ktc.com
mailto:lisaearl29@gmail.com
mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
mailto:brian@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:karajoybaker@gmail.com
mailto:jmvoss@hotmail.com
mailto:theboss@underwoodsheating-ac.com
mailto:cal.smajstrla@gmail.com
mailto:bcapshaw@stx.rr.com
mailto:mike@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:bledsoebrooksie@yahoo.com
mailto:jquein@hotmail.com
mailto:jepike9@netscape.net
mailto:nellwynsadler@gmail.com
mailto:dencart@aol.com
mailto:bajansen@utexas.edu
mailto:tkweber@windstream.net
mailto:mel_jam72207@yahoo.com
mailto:mike@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:ginny@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:horanypr@me.com
mailto:pahamman@twc.com
mailto:lk.grffn@gmail.com
mailto:mnc@me.com
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July Celebrations ! 

Happy Birthday to you: 

Sherrie Martin 1-Jul 

Col. Jim Posgate 1-Jul 

Pamela Boyett 2-Jul 

Inez Haygood 2-Jul 

Karen Weber 2-Jul 

Evelyn Williams 2-Jul 

Joan Cummings 3-Jul 

Sarita Schneider 3-Jul 

Georganna Bell 4-Jul 

William Blewett Jr 4-Jul 

Sue Tune 4-Jul 

Gerald Timko 5-Jul 

Jeffery Baker 6-Jul 

Ainsley Mosty 7-Jul 

Misty O'Fiel 7-Jul 

Margaret Wood 7-Jul 

Kaylee Blewett 8-Jul 

Kathy Bryson 8-Jul 

Claire O'Neal 8-Jul 

Sarah Baetz 9-Jul 

Jon Wilems 9-Jul 

Susan Parker 10-Jul 

Madge Reid 10-Jul 

Amanda Weatherford 10-Jul 

Penelope Raymond 11-Jul 

Martha Utzman 11-Jul 

John Elliott 12-Jul 

Mary Weekley 12-Jul 

Annette Fairchild 14-Jul 

Linda Capps 15-Jul 

Patricia Hamman 15-Jul 

Katy Mosty 15-Jul 

Mary Hart Frost 16-Jul 

Gloria McCain 16-Jul 

David Pittenger 16-Jul 

Theresa Ross 16-Jul 

Tamra Sherron 16-Jul 

Moxie Jo Bosworth 17-Jul 

Renee Wash 17-Jul 

Robin Wheeler 18-Jul 

Rebecca Williamson 18-Jul 

Ida Worthington 19-Jul 

Jana Drane 21-Jul 

Barbara Posgate 21-Jul 

Gus Schreiner 21-Jul 

Htwe Call 22-Jul 

Colt Cook 23-Jul 

Jane Quein 24-Jul 

Richard Eastland 25-Jul 

Ellen Schoenfeld 25-Jul 

Janice Bowen 26-Jul 

Beverlee Smith 26-Jul 

Stephen Drane 27-Jul 

Kathy MacDonald 27-Jul 

Candy Partch 27-Jul 

Hershel Self 27-Jul 

Betty Aronsen 28-Jul 

Will Russ 28-Jul 

Betty Stevenson 28-Jul 

Lulu Stebbins 29-Jul 

Carolyn Barfield 30-Jul 

Pidgie Byrd Stone 30-Jul 

Don Greer 30-Jul 

Carole Pinkham 30-Jul 

Grace Blacklock 31-Jul 

Joseph Davis 31-Jul 

Lawrence Hofland 31-Jul 

Cathy & Jim Barkley 1-Jul 

Dee & John Elliott 2-Jul 

Florence & John Murray 2-Jul 

Sue & Randall Hamilton 3-Jul 

Elizabeth & Rich Schneider 10-Jul 

Brandy & Seth Weatherford 11-Jul 

Abby & Brian  Blacklock 14-Jul 

Beth & David Johnson 17-Jul 

Ann & Howard Kiecke 18-Jul 

Becky & Gordon Purl 19-Jul 

Traci & Tyson Hale 22-Jul 

Susan & David Motley 22-Jul 

Jennifer & Jerry Timko 24-Jul 

Lynda & Kevin DeVore 25-Jul 

Barbara & Tony Cordova 26-Jul 

Debra & Craig Wolcott 28-Jul 

Jeanne & John Pike 29-Jul 

Joyce & Jesse Filgo 31-Jul 

Margaret & James Raymond 31-Jul 

Kris & Rudy Riojas 31-Jul 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0720  Page 16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Thursday, 9-4 
Friday 9-Noon 

Phone: 830-257-8162 
E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

 
THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 

THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 
BRIAN BLACKLOCK, CHILDREN’S & YOUTH 
GINNY STEHLING, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
FELICIA LEHMANN, SCHOOL ASSISTANT DIR.  

DAVID MIRON, DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 
KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 

GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 
BRUCE HEUN, SEXTON 

KRISTIE KEESE, CONTROLLER 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VESTRY 
 
 
 

2021 
MICKEY HORANY, SR. WARDEN 

DAVID MARTIN, JR. WARDEN 
DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

 
2022 

CARTER CRAIN 
MARK HAUFLER 
AMY RICHARDS 

KATHY VOSS 
 

2023 
RICHARD EASTLAND 

BOB KINNAN 
ERIC MALONEY 

NELLWYN SADLER 
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